

May 23, 2019

Michael J. Fitzpatrick, Esq. Wingate, Russotti, Shapiro, Halperin, LLP. 420 Lexington Ave, Suite 2750 New York, N. Y. 10170

Dear Michael,

This letter comes to thank you and your office regarding your continued support for our ministry and its work. Words simply can't repay your generosity, legal guidance and support for our ministry events the last few years. In the sixty-nine years since its founding, the Mount Hermon Baptist Church has played a major role in the transformation of the Highbridge area. For an area that has too many children in need of vital educational and financial resources; as well as, an area plagued with criminal behavior and negative influences our outreach efforts and community work has helped to reduce these issues. We have also partnered with the local police, community leaders and offices such as yours to maintain our efforts to quell the barrage of challenges that our residents face every day.

From our Ushers Community Breakfast, our Back to School Drive, our Annual Thanksgiving Dinner For The Community and our Christmas Celebration and Toy giveaway, which was blessed by your generous donations, we were able to be a blessing to many families. Due to your faithfulness to our efforts we have given financial and tangible support to families in our community along with hope and encouragement for the future. The Mount Hermon Baptist Church provides numerous resources to our community, which is why we wanted to thank you for all that you do to support our endeavors.

It is our sincere prayer that your and your staff remain blessed and encouraged. Your support has strengthened us to face every trial knowing we have strong allies to aid us in the struggle do even more in the years to come.

Thank you, again, for your time, support and consideration.

Sincerely,

Sis. Pat Funnye

Community Coordinator

Rev. Dr. Joseph J Jones

Senior Pastor Mount Hermon B.C.